
CULLMAN COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING 
EMERGENCY CALLED  

January 6, 2017 
 

The Emergency Meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. for discussion of the pending winter 
storm.  Those in attendance were Chairman Kenneth Walker, Commissioner Kerry Watson, 
Commissioner Garry Marchman, County Attorney Chad Floyd, County Administrator Gary 
Teichmiller, EMA Director Phyllis Little and Safety Director John Tucker. 
 
Following a radio briefing from the National Weather Service in Huntsville, there was discussion 
of the possibility to deteriorating weather and road conditions as we go into the afternoon and 
overnight hours.  With temperatures dipping into the teens with wind chills in the single digits 
and the event going into the weekend, the Commission decided it was best to go ahead and 
have a Declaration of Emergency Conditions in place.  The Governor has already issued a State 
of Emergency for the entire state in preparation for the storm. 
 
Commissioner Marchman made a motion to approve the Declaration of Emergency Conditions 
for the County.  Commissioner Watson seconded the motion which passed on a unanimous 
voice vote. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:17 a.m. 
 
 
 
/s/____________________________ 
Kenneth Walker, Chairman 
 
 
 
/s/____________________________ 
Kerry Watson, Associate Commissioner 
 
 
 
/s/____________________________ 
Garry Marchman, Associate Commissioner 
 
 


